
Meeting of the Island of Hoy Development Trust.  12th December, 2007 
 

 
Present.  Lindsay Hall (chair)                  Apologies.  Judith Robertson 
             Dave Melbourne.                                        Sarah Smith 

             Max Collop                                                Mike Webster 
             Amy Phillips                                               Terry Thomson 
             Lee Shields                                                Ann Sutherland 

             Paul Kettle.  
             Ian Avis 

             Tony Morris             
             Paul Whittingham. 
 

Minutes of the last meeting;  Lee -  It is called the Hoy Centre not the Hoy Outdoor Centre. 
                                         Chloe – Could the minutes come out earlier before meetings? 
                                         Proposed accepted;  Chloe Jarratt. Seconded;  Lee Shields 

Matters arising. 
                   It was agreed that we need one last push for membership. 
Item V. Hoy Centre. 

  Paul – Propose an options document on how to move foreward without OIC 
and OE. Lindsay –  OIC seem to have taken over. They should provide warden. 
Paul – New regime. Now Kieran Henderson. No money left for project. Amy – 

Council should be funding. They should provide somebody 1 – 2 days per 
week. Lindsay – The Community Education Worker? with the Trust taking over? 
Lee – Ranger post is a different matter but SNH are still interested in funding 

that post. John – the staffing strategy should have been pre-costed into the 
Hoy Centre project. OIC should accept it as their problem and find the money 
to sort it.The Hoy Partnership are not now involved. They could have been 

employers as they have full charitable status. Amy - Highland 2007 funding 
needs to go to an organisation with charitable status. 

Resolution: To watch this space, support as much as we can. 
Item VI. Container Hub. 

John – The development trust is the correct body to represent this community 

in any consultation exercise. Paul – a review of public opinion by the end of the 
year is not possible. Lindsay – There has been no further information since the 
public meetings anyway. Max – and it has been discussed adequately already. 

Resolution: To be ready to get involved when next stage is reached. 
Item VII Website 

Dave – been away on a course. No further progress. 

              (Kerry Spence joined the meeting at 8.20pm). 
Item II. Community Education funds. 

Kerry – A yoga class will take place but it is not yet decided whether it will be in 

North Walls school or Longhope. Other classes should be promoted to take 
advantage of available funds.  



There were no other class proposals from the table. 
Kerry – should she access funds for a course on Training for Directors. Lindsay – 

Yes. Directors Leaflet, on page 23, is very informative on directors 
responsibilities. The theatre and the Lifeboat Trust would also be interested In a 
course. Kerry – It requires a minimum of 5 persons to raise funding for a course. 

Rent of any venue for any accepted course is funded to 75%. 
Item I. Wind Turbines. 

Max – no further developments. Lindsay – Colin Risbridger and Sam Harcus still 

feel that we have a good opportunity to get funding and permission. Site across 
from the school has been identified as the most promising. Colin has been 

notified. Funds are available for the purchase of the land. V.A.O. might be able 
to fund an advisor for us, working to identify all costs and available funding for 
project. It is important that make a visit to Westray. 

Lindsay – I had a long discussion with OE and now have a draft ‘Conditions of 
Employment’. the Community Education Worker will be employed by us. V.A.O. 
will assist with P.A.Y.E., tax, stamps etc. 

Resolution: That Amy and two trustees should pay a visit to Westray. 
Paul – we should postpone decisions on the wind generator until after the 
container hub proposal has been decided. Ian - We should try to keep the two 

projects apart. We need to get in the queue and send in grid references soon. 
The hub could radically change the distribution network anyway. John – we 
should go for the biggest generator installation possible. Ian – we need to get up 

and running with whatever unit we can. We are not getting momentum going. 
We  need to move it foreward ourselves. Lindsay – Scottish and Southern will 
receive our bid. Originally it was not clear enough but H.I.C.E.C. will put in the 

new bid on our behalf. They have been left to work on our behalf. Ian – we need 
a dialogue. E-mails, etc. Lindsay – we will meet with H.I.C.E.C. in January and 
we will go to Westray. Chloe – offers her services for this trip. Ian – proposes 

that all email contact on this topic should go to all members, also quite happy to 
offer services for these meetings. Kerry – there is plenty of funding available for 

these trips. Ghia is also an option for a visit. Paul W. – the sub-group should 
meet themselves and decide who should go. 

A.O.C.B.                ( Amy leaves the meeting at 9.05pm.) 

Resolution: Lindsay and Amy to meet regularly to decide on small matters. Ian – 
how are we paying invoices from the Orcadian? Lindsay – we don’t have a 
chequebook yet. 

There was no correspondence available. 
Membership now stands at 80. We need new forms. 
The meeting was reminded that we agreed last week to make all meetings 

available to the public and notice of meetings should be on public display. 
Date of next meeting .   10th January. 2007 
 

The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.10pm. 
   



                    
                       
 
  

 


